Steele County CAER Minutes
Jan 21, 2015
6:30 PM

Location:

Medford City Hall
Call To Order:

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Tom Karnauskas.
Attendees:

Iris Johnson, Tom Karnauskas, Dee Kirchner, Mike Johnson, Chris Gannon, Emily Heimerl, Gina Sheperd, Jon King, Lori Heslep, Roger Wencl, Rick Hager, Andy Welti
Routine Approvals:

· Minutes of Oct 15, 2014 were approved.  
· The Treasurer’s Report was unchanged and had no expenses with a balance of $1,800.77 and was approved.
Old Business:
1. 2014 Business Continuity Program – Dennis and Tom have not gotten together yet to discuss this.  Dennis is unavailable to help in 2015 so this objective is being dropped for 2015.
2. Badges – The new regional badge printer is being stored at the Owatonna Fire Hall for regional use.  Training on how to use the printer is being arranged.  Badges have to be renewed every two years and there is an issue date on the back of the badge.  When issuing new badges a background check will also be done.  Badges are used to enter secure areas and for rapid sign in during disasters.
3. Sand Bag Policy – This policy is to keep it fair to everyone needing sand bags.  It dictates where and how to get bags and how to pay for them.
4. Debris Clearance Policy - The policy will state when debris will be collected and that is has to be sorted.  It is still being worked on.
5. Ebola – Karen Fountaine did a presentation at the Steele County Safety meeting.

6. CERT Training – A new member’s class was held in November.  People from other organizations joined for the CERT ICS training.
New Business:
1. Insty Print Grant – CAER donated these funds to CERT for training materials.

2. CAER Display Board – Tom shared an idea for a four panel display that folds up and is portable to use at various events that would showcase what CAER is and what its member groups do.  A motion by Mike to approve $150 to make the display was seconded by Roger.  The motion was carried.
3. Leadership Owatonna is on Feb 10th.

4. Volunteer Training – CAER needs to do more multi group training and it needs to be tracked.  A format needs to do this needs to be developed.  The forms for volunteer information should be revised as well.

5. Tom asked that we all think about what goals CAER should have for 2015.
6. Upcoming Skill Advancement Opportunities:

Amateur Radio License Class    www.oscarmn.org
10 Feb thru 05 Mar (Tue & Thu) 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM
Owatonna Fire Station – 3rd floor

SKYWARN Spotter Class    www.steelecountyskywarn.org
17 Mar (Tue)  7:00 PM to 9:00 PM

Owatonna Fire Station – 3rd floor
ARMER Radio Class      www.oscarmn.org
21 Mar  (Sat)   8:00 AM to 11:00 AM

Owatonna Fire Station – 3rd floor
ARMER Radio Class      www.oscarmn.org
24 Mar   (Tue)    6:30 PM to 9:30 PM

Owatonna Fire Station – 3rd floor
MNVOAD Conference            www.mnvoad.org
28 Mar  (Sat)    All Day    Pre-registration required

Hennepin Technical College, 13100 College View Dr, Eden Prairie

Member Reports
Allina Hospital

Jon King presented the hospital's 2015 Hazard & Vulnerability Analysis Report at the CAER mtg. Mike motioned to approve and Chris seconded it.  It was carried.
American Red Cross

The Red Cross responded to one house fire in November.  The Red Cross in Minnesota continues to make organizational changes.  We have switched to a new Disaster Team dispatch center based in Chicago.

CERT 

For CERT. Due to dangerous driving conditions our Annual Meeting was postponed.
Chamber of Commerce

Clothesline

Civil Air Patrol 

They moved to a new location at the Airport and are removing the old trailer that was used.  Cadets are training to be ground team members.  Joint training with Rochester is upcoming.

EMS

Food Shelf

MN/VOAD

RACES/ARES

1. Amateur Radio License Class will begin 10-Feb.

2. ARMER radio Training Classes will be 21-Feb and 24-Feb.

SKYWARN

1. Storm Spotter Class will be 17-Mar.

2. Working with other groups to distribute WX radios Mike purchased as part of a grant.

    - Volunteers needed to help distribute radios in February.

3. Three people are going to attend Train the trainer.

RSC 911

Salvation Army 

The Kettle Campaign had nine locations and netted $94,500.  Project Connect a homeless outreach program will be held at St Joseph Church on 1/22.  Through an Allina grant Salvation Army will distribute Diaper Bags.  The Boots to Work handed out 161 steel toe shoes.  Steele County can have a canteen truck if it has heated storage and 16 trained workers.  To hold training a minimum of 10 people must be signed up for the class.

SCPH/MRC

Steele County MRC Unit has received a 2015 capacity building award of $3,500 from NACCHO (National Association of County and City Health Officials).  SE MN Medical Reserve Corps will hold their annual conference on Saturday, March 14 from 8:30 to 2:30 at Assisi Heights in Rochester.  Continue to work on influenza and Ebola planning activities. 
Steele County Emergency Manager

There have been fewer severe accidents.  Mike attributed this to the new highway divider and the use of clot kits.  

There’s an upcoming class for coroners.

The I35 closure plan was updated with routes.

Training for councilmen and emergency managers is in the planning.

Chris Gannon shared that mitigation grant money was used to purchase sirens and it bought some weather radios to hand out in Feb.  Skywarn will program them and then distribute.  Anyone that can help distribute please let Chris or Tom know.

Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm
Next meeting is March 18, 2015 at 6:30 pm in Owatonna at the fire hall.
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